The Northern Ontario Railroad Museum and Heritage Centre
is now open to visitors everyday except Monday from 11:00 a.m.
to 4:00 p.m. A new item on display at the museum this year is arug
making loom. An interesting collection of antique irons will be on
display beginning July 1, 2002. If you would like more informa-
tion about NORMHC, call 858-5050, visit the museum’s Web site
at www3.sympatico.ca/normhc/ or get in touch by e-mail at ¥
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The 4th Annual No;thern Ontario Railroad Museum and Her-
itage Centre Garden Tour and Blueberry Tea goes on Sunday,
July 21. The tour will feature gardens in Capreol and Valley East, a
gardening seminar, soil testing as well as tea and blueberry dessert.



